
Good morning 
I’m writing you to urge you to deny WeGrow their appeal to the denial of their project at Herrington 
road.  
We are pleased the planning commission upon review realized that CEQA would require an EIR for the 
planned cutting down of 130 mature blue oak trees.  
If the applicant comes back and says they now don’t need to cut down those trees, there are still many 
valid reasons to deny their project.  
The report furnished to you by our soils engineer concerning the amount of yards of soil to be moved 
and the unaccounted for runoff from the greenhouses should be more reasons to uphold the denial.  
Just as the applicant mis-represented the yards of soil to be moved, they are mis-representing( lying? ), 
about how much electricity they will need.  
200 amps is normal service for one home.  
There’s one barn with a residence already which probably has the 200 amp service.  
What about lights, fans, heaters,odor control , dryers ,well pumps for the 9 acres of greenhouses and 
accessory buildings? 
The electric need will be at least 10x that amount.  
Their consultant , at the last public hearing, told us all that there had not been any changes to the 
project description since it was first submitted. He was either trying to mis-lead the hearing or lying 
since there have been substantial changes at each step.  
The cutting down of 130 oak trees was a new addition. The substantial amount of electricity needed was 
added.  The trips per day varied from 10 to 80 depending on which revision you read.  
This applicant has proved themselves to be untruthful and in no way and shows any sympathy or 
concern for the significant negative impact they would bring to our area.  
Thanks, Dan Levine 
 


